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Report exemption class Open

Purpose To increase the council tax charge on empty properties.
Currently Herefordshire Council imposes a 50% premium council 
tax charge on unfurnished property empty for more than two years.  
This premium is proposed to increase to 100% from 1 April 2019. 
This is to encourage returning empty properties back into 
occupation.
Additionally it is proposed to increase the premium charge to 200% 
from 1 April 2020 if the property has been empty for more than five 
years and up to 300% from 1 April 2021 if the home has been 
empty for more than ten years.

Decision That:
(a) The empty property council tax premium charge is 

increased as follows:-

a. 100% premium council tax charge on 
unfurnished property empty for more than two 
years from 1 April 2019 (this is currently 50%);

b. to increase the premium charge to 200% from 1 
April 2020 if the property has been empty for 
more than five years; 

c. and up to 300% from 1 April 2021 if the home 
has been empty for more than ten years.

Reason for the decision As set out in the report.  Documents relating to this decision are 
available at
http://councillors.herefordshire.gov.uk/mgIssueHistoryHome.aspx?IId=50029423

http://councillors.herefordshire.gov.uk/mgCommitteeDetails.aspx?ID=251
http://councillors.herefordshire.gov.uk/mgCommitteeDetails.aspx?ID=251
http://councillors.herefordshire.gov.uk/mgIssueHistoryHome.aspx?IId=50029423


Options considered 1. The current premium charge could be retained. This is not 
recommended because to increase the premium charge is 
expected to increase the incentive for owners to bring empty 
properties back into use.

2. A lower level of premium charge could be levied. This is not 
recommended because the premiums proposed are the 
maximum charges permitted under current legislation in 
order to incentivise owners to bring empty properties back in 
to use. 
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